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Hello Troop 3 Family! 
 

Backpacking is the quintessential Scouting activity.  Just about all of your Scout skills are 

put to the test, but the challenge is what makes it so fun and rewarding.  It's a lesson in 

self-reliance to carry all of your basic essentials on your back.  Making room in your bag 

for your fair share of crew gear is another lesson.  The crew as a whole carries the 

essentials for the crew.  We experience that by working as a unit, we can have a higher 

level of comfort than we would otherwise.  See below for details on our September trip to 

World's End.  It was a great time! 

 

We also provided a great deal of community service in September.  At the last troop 

meeting, Mr. John came up and thanks those who helped out at the Library, the Lobster 

Pot, the Gold Star Garden.  He made the point that years ago, when we had 60 or 80 

scouts in the troop, that was pretty easy to get a good percentage of the troop to turn out 

for the Good Turns.  These days, the troop is much smaller, but we still get the people 

together to make these events happen.  It's a testament to our dedicated Scouts, staff, and 

parents. 
 



Lot's of great activities coming up this month.  Check out below for tons of dates and 

info.  
 

Yours in Scouting, 

Mr. Keith Grimes 
 

ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
 

Meetings 

10/3 Parent's 

Night 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

10/5 TLC 

7:30 PM 

Mr. Grimes' House 

 

10/10 Troop 

Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

10/13 Staff 

Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

10/17 Bowling 

Night 

7 PM 

Thunderbird Lanes 

 

10/24 Troop 

Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

10/31 Halloween 

Party 

6:45 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 
 

Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Camping 

10/14-10/16 

Jersey Shore 

Council Camporee 

at Six Flags  
 

District/ 

Council Events 

 

10/7-10/9 

OA Work 

Weekend 

Musser SR 

 

10/7-10/9 

NYLT (2nd 

Weekend) 

Musser SR 

  
 

Other 

 

10/22 Pancake 

Breakfast 

7-11 AM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

10/29 Citizenship 

in Society 

9-2 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Parent's Night 
 



Monday, October 3rd is our Semi-Annual 

Parent's Night. This time we will be in the 

Sanctuary at Hatboro Baptist at 7:30 PM. 
 

Come see what the Scouts have been up to 

since April! 

 

 

 

 

 

TLC Meeting 
 

Wednesday, October 5th at 7:30 pm (Yes, Wednesday, not Tuesday, again) the TLC will 

meet at my house to discuss September and October, and to plan November. 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, October 10th at 7:30 PM we will be having a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist Church. 
 

Troop Staff and Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday, October 13th at 7:30 PM the Troop Staff and Committee will be meeting at 

Hatboro Baptist Church. We will be reviewing September and October, and planning 

November. 
 

Jersey Shore Council Camporee 
 

Friday, October 14th to the 16th our 

October trip will be taking us to Six 

Flags for the Jersey Shore Council 

Camporee. 
 

The cost of the trip is $110. We collected a 

$50 deposit back in August, and the $60 

balance is now due to Mr. Summer or via 

Venmo to @Brian-Dutill-1. 
 

If you are interested, but did not already sign up, please contact me. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uL5n9oRlhQyf15dDdmLo1xpu7zVA_MCm_ywYKcDbUBwoATQVKCJ201egS3AWSMtUpxCWdAWVWfNHaAZKx0_Zw2jYqmRHyOP6qzytYtxAGz_5WFI-BJOezBl0d8xmL9LRkJQqB769b537gwTDSzGq-tjDLnZN7P0aYU4xfRprg2sfIdL2T4Dn-2p_G500JGFeeB6qVdne4GP2swoa1uweYVuaQu_liYKVZYYsmF9d72qI3-A3CxVFx2TgeetWG1fGu3XbyI9cFt62OdpKZdnvXlcMZv_TYkX-qwGQu9QXh6NqxRaQQk88_f5qcyLPKQwbZV2uyaFpzQ0zrLSj1l9uVT-Q1exGkysqygR2zKbeplG0aabHyZrBbNCGm3axZE_j0WyjPSJPXzTPn7AHDJOFmnqxv095X8jOSKZMAUMcRnevVADumMGUFx0yl7EKYEtadzOAT7P7VVIBNrziKr2GDUlqDx6XoFIt5dH2KtoRf0bHUyhrXMUG83N88JACo_kMkaJr1k1RC6qUz8ST3CkuWaBVoiN_MhOyIMVa0UuRjRfd0kdYvSrpBsTi1u1-v-bOqhy1eDwRON0r0nZZ8tXrmA3LTOnxlIp4hAZWpPR_Gtk5_xJJCEdbsHvLviKj03iWxP5FrF9FQix2TpC6Q77ToUVGhBb91VnmKMdvsGu8TWNHUPnBAkhI0CihEcUyyWVtvQHhYrdctBAzbFq0SFdsDMdiKtD_JxIpu3S9LBuMeJK0WXSeyp5-4CnDZpivqTdIRUGcmPj8T6JnWoP9nBL4m32Oylz3vFEbwsbVJVaKPXlaHtZkdk3ElQ==&c=yZEsL0Y4Ae6I-9ravNCoYqcaO4KrdsX3I0p3HJIi4DYarpYj_i9uYw==&ch=NblA0G5N_n3iR4CQBuEGbufVtNWyiAl0RG7F7kplItpwVt8VRLJrxg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uL5n9oRlhQyf15dDdmLo1xpu7zVA_MCm_ywYKcDbUBwoATQVKCJ201egS3AWSMtUpxCWdAWVWfNHaAZKx0_Zw2jYqmRHyOP6qzytYtxAGz_5WFI-BJOezBl0d8xmL9LRkJQqB769b537gwTDSzGq-tjDLnZN7P0aYU4xfRprg2sfIdL2T4Dn-2p_G500JGFeeB6qVdne4GP2swoa1uweYVuaQu_liYKVZYYsmF9d72qI3-A3CxVFx2TgeetWG1fGu3XbyI9cFt62OdpKZdnvXlcMZv_TYkX-qwGQu9QXh6NqxRaQQk88_f5qcyLPKQwbZV2uyaFpzQ0zrLSj1l9uVT-Q1exGkysqygR2zKbeplG0aabHyZrBbNCGm3axZE_j0WyjPSJPXzTPn7AHDJOFmnqxv095X8jOSKZMAUMcRnevVADumMGUFx0yl7EKYEtadzOAT7P7VVIBNrziKr2GDUlqDx6XoFIt5dH2KtoRf0bHUyhrXMUG83N88JACo_kMkaJr1k1RC6qUz8ST3CkuWaBVoiN_MhOyIMVa0UuRjRfd0kdYvSrpBsTi1u1-v-bOqhy1eDwRON0r0nZZ8tXrmA3LTOnxlIp4hAZWpPR_Gtk5_xJJCEdbsHvLviKj03iWxP5FrF9FQix2TpC6Q77ToUVGhBb91VnmKMdvsGu8TWNHUPnBAkhI0CihEcUyyWVtvQHhYrdctBAzbFq0SFdsDMdiKtD_JxIpu3S9LBuMeJK0WXSeyp5-4CnDZpivqTdIRUGcmPj8T6JnWoP9nBL4m32Oylz3vFEbwsbVJVaKPXlaHtZkdk3ElQ==&c=yZEsL0Y4Ae6I-9ravNCoYqcaO4KrdsX3I0p3HJIi4DYarpYj_i9uYw==&ch=NblA0G5N_n3iR4CQBuEGbufVtNWyiAl0RG7F7kplItpwVt8VRLJrxg==


Bowling Night! 
 

Monday, October 17th at 7 PM we will be 

having another Bowling Night 

at Thunderbird Lanes. The cost is $10, and 

includes bowling, shoes, and Pizza 

Dinner. Wear your Class B uniforms! 
 

 

 

Pancake Breakfast 
 

Saturday, October 22nd will be our Fall Pancake 

Breakfast.  All proceeds from ticket sales go directly 

into the Scouts' individual camping accounts.  We'll be 

serving drive-thru takeout only from 8-10 am, and we'll 

need help setting up and taking down, as always.  
 

Mr. Lavelle will have tickets to hand out at Parents' 

Night on October 3rd. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, October 24th at 7:30 PM we will have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist Church. 
 

Citizenship in Society Merit Badge Class 
 

Saturday, October 29th from 9 AM until around 2 

PM at Hatboro Baptist Church we are offering a 

merit badge class on the new Eagle Required Badge, 

Citizenship in Society. Because class size is limited, I 

will be giving priority to Life Scouts.  
 

Please contact me to sign up.  

 

 

 

 

 

Halloween Party  
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uL5n9oRlhQyf15dDdmLo1xpu7zVA_MCm_ywYKcDbUBwoATQVKCJ201egS3AWSMtUeSmoedXr_yad5G1W5meENe6UQdZpZZ-O5xAM3kQayqnNcyXdHVZRM5lRfwhHEDgZdpepYgyrKEd_HDIoXUwHIeD11rdeUhosMvUHkeILxUYrJMmznhulkhlLXnCHRHzv-5AKsK4VOmWKnpPgr73jpKcaL18KSrzYMa7qoZAWXK7aah3Xup6uK0sTTXCVu1NPDRvG8S5r8_wIRcSuiLrzppRoEDXdhxsC02cR-AFO0HVSYfZejqNzXUn4dZ5qgR2A5UO_hwHzQX7W4eNyc7rMEjTJo5r3Dic3FoDVAg4ZoXMfubGuEI4inJGMVPobyN8XM2EZQJaGycH-GhDupyCy3RJnXw0E_SJr--U0VAdm66t9rxq_lNt9Jl5lQG4g2PUcMWGgqnKtmy5ffr0SZ1DIVzVre1bAntw5AT_2AoV5v1Jt5Z3JZco0sRhmS1ycV1JIapndy7r9hno4nCwPURsbtJvPb2UjnJRefXq4qnYWI8zGoku0BvO9PsryQm_uKGPQpxYGtdUgOR1HA99DLWI83ONow6sVKQeS2YOgtN9h4WcyNLa-UnuSr1wwgUsjUFTZi1zvOKTgOv00kkbCgQa8szUalgh_1IBg-h14cv7u8U4tBNxRS6ers9l8uVjgzMSROltGGQdN4gXuTCOUGX8fz0twyPr-UbnoHo44sgTcv78aRpg_ToKtpxdDOe1BQM-5GjbUoRxTaJWiS2H2j9tjna1C-RLGlG1tUiin6TwMrselgfhyOFpu18qIE4qrAy2caE-5efpNs6sdNOYXJu2rYjjlYdOfiB1ZC-x3pfKHoxWThNUyNf_pbCT31nMThn-7P3n3frZfk6o_wr2cPm1CUTSKiHc5zDsz&c=yZEsL0Y4Ae6I-9ravNCoYqcaO4KrdsX3I0p3HJIi4DYarpYj_i9uYw==&ch=NblA0G5N_n3iR4CQBuEGbufVtNWyiAl0RG7F7kplItpwVt8VRLJrxg==


Monday, October 31st we will be having a recruiting 

event and Halloween Party. We'll meet at the Church 

by 6:45 PM. From 7-8 PM we'll trick-or-treat in 

Hatboro, then from 8-9 PM we'll have our Halloween 

Party with games and snacks. We'd like to invite 

Webelos and Arrows from nearby Cub Packs, so please 

spread the word! 

 

 

 

 

 

Camping at Gettysburg National Military Park 
 

Friday, November 11th to Sunday 

November 13th we will heading to the 

Gettysburg National Military Park for the 

weekend and camping on site at the Daniel 

Lady Farm.  

 

The cost of the trip will be announced once 

the TLC sets the itinerary next week.  

 

 

 

 

 

NEWS AND NOTES 
 

Summer Camp at Heritage Reservation 
 

As you are probably aware, we have been trying to get 

back to Haliburton Scout Reserve in Ontario for several 

years now, and it going to have to wait again.  Due to 

staffing issues, Haliburton is still not accepting 

reservations for the 2023 season.  It is possible, but not 

certain, that they will in January, but that does not suit 

our schedule. 
 

The TLC decided to leave Plan B up to the troop, and 

the votes came in for Heritage Reservation, which is in 

Western PA. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uL5n9oRlhQyf15dDdmLo1xpu7zVA_MCm_ywYKcDbUBwoATQVKCJ201egS3AWSMtU6ysLfGldqhIuC13bLvElOGYZiwR2iFTHt6xBmGpsxtKSCpwuwnxL3MQNyQ-RECDRiA07avT3fIeoz68JVgHLHSXxYKJFlnWENLtD49ur_CA=&c=yZEsL0Y4Ae6I-9ravNCoYqcaO4KrdsX3I0p3HJIi4DYarpYj_i9uYw==&ch=NblA0G5N_n3iR4CQBuEGbufVtNWyiAl0RG7F7kplItpwVt8VRLJrxg==


New Summer Camp Dates:  Sunday July 16th  to Saturday July 22nd. 
 

The exact cost is yet to be determined, and will depend on whether your Scout chooses 

the traditional camp or High Adventure option.  Details will be provided as soon as we 

have them. 
 

Revised 2022-2023 Annual Plan 
 

See below for the changes to the 2022-2023 Annual Plan.  Note that we are still in need of 

Trip Coordinators for the March, June, and August trips. 
 

Please mark these important dates in your Family Calendar! 
 

Click here for the 2022-2023 Annual Plan 

 

 

Shooting Sports NRA Training Opportunities 
 

Cradle of Liberty Council has scheduled several Shooting Sports Training opportunities in 

September and October. 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uL5n9oRlhQyf15dDdmLo1xpu7zVA_MCm_ywYKcDbUBwoATQVKCJ201egS3AWSMtUooSEhydXy9oI8WM7KBHS5CyBySe_hHX_MKtnyfW96V48sPKRNVHNYTKaSOyE6zEbFSB-dfXPhgZHL-d9YubgvYkaMVCydg9yxZizDZuBsjZImCFZSPSlA_PsxdFjjZANZY7fZ4Ai5PfU1kzNGY5gfCrKuIuN5wUBh1bk6-SiA2o=&c=yZEsL0Y4Ae6I-9ravNCoYqcaO4KrdsX3I0p3HJIi4DYarpYj_i9uYw==&ch=NblA0G5N_n3iR4CQBuEGbufVtNWyiAl0RG7F7kplItpwVt8VRLJrxg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uL5n9oRlhQyf15dDdmLo1xpu7zVA_MCm_ywYKcDbUBwoATQVKCJ201egS3AWSMtUooSEhydXy9oI8WM7KBHS5CyBySe_hHX_MKtnyfW96V48sPKRNVHNYTKaSOyE6zEbFSB-dfXPhgZHL-d9YubgvYkaMVCydg9yxZizDZuBsjZImCFZSPSlA_PsxdFjjZANZY7fZ4Ai5PfU1kzNGY5gfCrKuIuN5wUBh1bk6-SiA2o=&c=yZEsL0Y4Ae6I-9ravNCoYqcaO4KrdsX3I0p3HJIi4DYarpYj_i9uYw==&ch=NblA0G5N_n3iR4CQBuEGbufVtNWyiAl0RG7F7kplItpwVt8VRLJrxg==


 

We need trained leaders to be able to continue to operate our own shooting sports 

weekends, like Resica in February. Because this training is critical our operations, the troop 

will reimburse the course fees. 
 

Note the Rifle Classes in September were cancelled due to low enrollment. 
 

October 15 - Basic Rifle at Nelson Training Center 
October 22-23 - Rifle Instructor at Nelson Training Center 
 

Click here for Shooting Sports NRA Training Registration 

 

Register for the courses online and send the receipt to me with a copies to Brian Dutill 

(bdutill@verizon.net) and Jim Brown (jimwg40@gmail.com). 
 

75th Anniversary Diamond Jubilee 
 

Troop 3's 75th Anniversary is only two short 

years away, and we want to celebrate in style! 

We are convening a Planning Committee 

who will meet for the first time in October or 

November. 
 

If you are interested in helping, please Mr. 

Waeltz or me know. 

 

Click here for details. 

 

 

 

 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Library Bazaar 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uL5n9oRlhQyf15dDdmLo1xpu7zVA_MCm_ywYKcDbUBwoATQVKCJ201VuJFJ8WTaR5Be2hjIIJ9tCxgKu7ksx_qtIE2aFEFlbpzDywIILeP6gFLWhu3pNpIab9bJHlWNvTS7EdFAxkFy7YPOJzAmB6NHCHPuzsRMR&c=yZEsL0Y4Ae6I-9ravNCoYqcaO4KrdsX3I0p3HJIi4DYarpYj_i9uYw==&ch=NblA0G5N_n3iR4CQBuEGbufVtNWyiAl0RG7F7kplItpwVt8VRLJrxg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uL5n9oRlhQyf15dDdmLo1xpu7zVA_MCm_ywYKcDbUBwoATQVKCJ208A0SlbudERWVk99CZOgPDtfSOoKPPS0YOwmuegT_JERRBdCkocI9nBZJdVLoCMC282mopXnalFgU3vDk3NrEyLsAysXpncyOw==&c=yZEsL0Y4Ae6I-9ravNCoYqcaO4KrdsX3I0p3HJIi4DYarpYj_i9uYw==&ch=NblA0G5N_n3iR4CQBuEGbufVtNWyiAl0RG7F7kplItpwVt8VRLJrxg==


 

 

On September 10th, we helped out the Union Library in Hatboro with their book 

sale.  They have been doing this for 52 years, and Troop 3 has helped every year.  They are 

very grateful for our assistance! 
 

Lobster Pot Parking 
 



 

On September 10th, we also helped out the Hatboro Rotary by staffing the parking lots 

for their annual Lobster Pot dinner.  
 

Apollo Marks is an Eagle Scout (Officially) 
 



 

 

On September 12th, we finally elevated Apollo Marks to Eagle Scout!  I'm glad that we 

finally got to do this.  
 

Congrats, Apollo and the whole Marks family! 

 

Backpacking the Loyalsock Trail at World's End 
 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 

On September 16th to the 18th we headed up to World's End State Park on a 

backpacking trip.  Friday night we stayed at Spruce Run Outpost, and hit the Loyalsock 

Trail early Saturday for a 9 mile trek with lots of views along the way.  Mr. Marks had a 

bunch of extra hammocks, so we were able to pack light and hammock camp.  The 

hammocks also enabled us the spend the night in a great campsite at the top of a 

waterfall.  Definitely in my Top 3 of all time; up there with Deer Island at 

Haliburton.  Sunday we had about 4 more miles to go.  It was an awesome trip! 
 

Thank you to Mr. Lavelle and the all Adults.  Your time and effort is much 

appreciated! 
 

Troop 3 Family Picnic at Lack Nockamixon 
 



 

 

 

 

On September 24th we held the Troop 3 Family Picnic.  We had a great turnout, including 

guests from Packs 17 and 200. Beautiful weather to be on the lake.  Lots of first time 

kayakers caught the bug.  
 

Thank you to Mr. Summer for coordinating the whole event!  
 



And thank you to the Kirsches, Hendricksons, and Delsordos for all the 

logistical support.  You made the day. 
 

Hatboro Gold Star Garden Dedication Ceremony 
 



 

 



 

 

On September 25th, the Borough held a dedication ceremony for the new Gold Star 

Garden in Miller Meadow Park.  VT3 provided all the tech support.  Apollo Marks, Jack 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uL5n9oRlhQyf15dDdmLo1xpu7zVA_MCm_ywYKcDbUBwoATQVKCJ201egS3AWSMtUL5_IaG9HFF15dObO2dPlIp5qQ-tH_2HguuVOYFRFkmntudaZqqpmQpl4o8iWUpwLSawY1HGBJ9VRWql9eTyCid4ZO9MhvHv7sYZEnSmnBTG4MXHjMIg5VeCys5k44jkKr8sY1Mqi6JcPsKdyREKg8KbBnki2ckVWLt0-Apd6OsdadSrHBMKOqYgPRevVjCGb&c=yZEsL0Y4Ae6I-9ravNCoYqcaO4KrdsX3I0p3HJIi4DYarpYj_i9uYw==&ch=NblA0G5N_n3iR4CQBuEGbufVtNWyiAl0RG7F7kplItpwVt8VRLJrxg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uL5n9oRlhQyf15dDdmLo1xpu7zVA_MCm_ywYKcDbUBwoATQVKCJ201egS3AWSMtUL5_IaG9HFF15dObO2dPlIp5qQ-tH_2HguuVOYFRFkmntudaZqqpmQpl4o8iWUpwLSawY1HGBJ9VRWql9eTyCid4ZO9MhvHv7sYZEnSmnBTG4MXHjMIg5VeCys5k44jkKr8sY1Mqi6JcPsKdyREKg8KbBnki2ckVWLt0-Apd6OsdadSrHBMKOqYgPRevVjCGb&c=yZEsL0Y4Ae6I-9ravNCoYqcaO4KrdsX3I0p3HJIi4DYarpYj_i9uYw==&ch=NblA0G5N_n3iR4CQBuEGbufVtNWyiAl0RG7F7kplItpwVt8VRLJrxg==


Thompson, Justin Ryan, and Aiden Wills were on the cameras.  Mrs. Wills and and Mrs. 

Ryan were there with their Cubs representing Pack 17 helping in the ceremony (thanks, 

Kate, for the crowd shot!).  This was a big deal for Hatboro.  
 

Thank you Mr. John for leading this effort! 

 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

 

 

The following Scouts are celebrating birthdays this month: 

Jack Coughlin - October 10 

Benny Delsordo - October 11 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

Hatboro Troop 3 | 32 N. York Rd, Hatboro, PA 19040 
 

      

 


